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5 March 2001

Information Technology and Broadcasting Bureau

1/F – 2/F, Murray Building

Garden Road, Hong Kong

Dear Sirs

Digital Terrestrial Broadcasting in Hong Kong
We refer to the captioned consultation paper issued by your Bureau in December 2000.  We understand that the consultation period has just closed, but ask that you kindly take our comments below into consideration.

We support the opening up of more television channels to provide a wider choice and offering of good quality television programmes for the Hong Kong public.  In this process, we would also urge the Administration to consider allocating a special channel dedicated to public education.  This channel could be used to broadcast programmes to educate and stimulate viewers on issues of public interest such as current affairs and social and education issues.  It could also provide airtime to different government and public bodies to broadcast educational or awareness programmes.

We are a statutory body responsible for regulating the securities and futures market and providing investor protection.  One of our very important functions is to educate investors, as knowledge and understanding of the financial markets and system are their best tools of protection.  We have found that television is a very effective channel for investor education.  It delivers wide audience coverage and dissemination of messages.  Over the years, we have produced several investor education programmes and APIs (Announcements in the Public Interest) which were broadcast on two free television channels in Hong Kong.  Through lively stories and cinematography, we were successful in conveying the messages to the investors.  In 1999, we conducted a Retail Investor Survey, which clearly reaffirmed that television is one of the most effective channels through which investors are exposed to our investor education activities.  However, given huge production costs and limited free or affordable airtime available, we have had to rely almost exclusively on radio and newspapers, which do not deliver the same coverage and dissemination.  We have attempted to persuade commercially operated television stations to offer us special rates but these attempts have not been successful.  If such a designated channel was provided, more television airtime for public education in the future could be available to organizations like us who have the duty of promoting public education in specialized areas.

Should the proposed channel be in place in the future, the standard used in the Digital Terrestrial Television (DTT) would be a key factor that would determine its effectiveness in reaching the widest catchment of viewers.  For this reason, we would urge that the standard used in Hong Kong should be compatible with that in China.  Given that Hong Kong plays an important role as a fund raising centre for Chinese Companies, we believe that Mainland investors are also interested in getting more information about the Hong Kong securities market.  The compatibility of the Hong Kong’s DTT standard with China’s would enable Mainland investors to enjoy the programmes broadcast on the proposed channel.

We would be happy to further discuss our views with you.

Yours faithfully

Alexa Lam 

Executive Director
Investor Hotline: (852) 2840 9333
Fax
:
(852) 2524 3718
Website: http://www.hksfc.org.hk
Email: investor.info@hksfc.org.hk
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